In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Last day to add fall classes
- · Deadline for Meal Plan changes
- · AU short-term study in Europe!
- · Student organization account renewal
- · New European program meeting
- · Reading quickly with good comprehension

General Announcements

- · New CDC Online Appointment Request Form
- · Invitation to join University Chorus
- · Field trip for engineering majors -- Free!
- · Become a H&W Peer Educator or a SAM
- · AU Dance Team try-outs
- · Job opportunity with the Office of Admissions
- · Figure models needed for art classes
- · Still need help for AU home athletic events ...
- · AURS meeting
- · Hillel mailing list
- · Intramurals Fall 2007 sign-up now
- · Choreography auditions
- · Concert Band and Jazz Band accepting new members!
- · On-campus, paid internship interviews
- · Want to be a DJ?
- · Have you played one of these instruments?
- · Furniture/equipment available
- · More on Dr. Clare
- · Wire Knotting Workshop
- · Golf Tournament
- · Students -- Interested in a trip to DC?
- · Volunteer for the Ridgewalk in Wellsville, NY
- · Lifeguard meeting
- · Time to think fall activities/events!
- · Faculty/Staff permits are now available
- · Win a \$25 iTunes Card!
- · Paid 2007-08 Health & Wellness Internship
- · 2007-08 Work Study position

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SATURDAY
 9:30 Banner Navigation and Budget Training 1:00 Walk-In hours at Career Development Center 6:00 Lifeguarding meeting 7:00 Would you like to be European? 9:00 AURS meeting 	 11:00 AU Pep Band's 2nd Annual Band Camp! 6:30 Friday night services Last Day to add courses, and drop A block classes 	2:30 Men's Soccer Game • Men's & Women's Cross Country Meet

Last day to add fall classes

As published in the Academic Calendar (attached), registration for Fall Semester courses (other than B-Block courses) ends this Friday, Aug. 31. Students can register for A-Block and semester-length courses only until Web registration closes Friday night at midnight.

Registration after the deadline requires a Dean's approval and a trip to the Student Service Center in Seidlin to register in-person. A \$35 late fee is assessed.

Looking ahead, the last day to DROP semester-length and A-Block Fall classes is Friday, Sept. 7. Attachment: Academic_Calendar_2007-08.pdf

back to top Send Email Reminder

Deadline for Meal Plan changes

The deadline for students to change their meal plan for this semester is Friday, Aug. 31 at 4 p.m. This can be done in the Residence Life Office, first floor of Bartlett Hall. Changes cannot be made after Friday, Aug. 31. No exceptions!

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU short-term study in Europe!

"Appetites Abroad: The Literature, Enviornment and Art of Food" will be offered in the spring of 2008. Please click the attachment link for the details.

Attachment: Appetites Abroad

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student organization account renewal

Official student organizations are required to renew their E-mail account each year. To do so, please follow the link below and submit the form. Thank you from ITS.

Link: Student Organization Account Renewal Form

back to top Send Email Reminder

New European program meeting

Would you like to be European for a week? Come to the meeting of our new Model EU Program this Thursday at 7 p.m. in 309 Olin. The program includes a trip to Germany in January, where participants will act as EU leaders trying to resolve an international crisis.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reading quickly with good comprehension

Overwhelmed by hours upon hours of reading, and feeling as though you're not getting anywhere?

Baldridge Reading & Study Skills has the answers, and soon we will be back on campus at Alfred University!

You'll learn many life-long skills that can be applied in every situation:

- * Read faster * Improve comprehension
- * Save time * Strengthen concentration
- * Take better notes * Increase retention
- ***Use your own books while learning new techniques!***

During the Baldridge Program last year, Alfred University students improved their:

- *Average reading rate by 92%
- *Average comprehension by 46%

This one-week, 5-session program starts Monday, Sept. 3, 2007.

Tuition for this program is just \$140, payable to Baldridge Reading upon return of the enrollment form.

Location of Classes: Olin, Room 311

Class Times: 1:20 p.m., 3:20 p.m., or 6:30 p.m.

(If necessary, student may attend the 75-minute class at a different time each day).

To Enroll: contact Dave Hungerford

brssmid@msn.com, or Call him at (330) 908-3419.

You may also pick up an application in the Provost Office here on campus, Carnegie Hall, third floor.

back to top Send Email Reminder

New - CDC Online Appointment Request Form

The Career Development Center is pleased to announce a new online appointment request form.

Simply click on the "Need to Schedule an Appointment" link on the Career Development Center Web site; complete the online request form.

Every effort will be made to process requests within one business day.

Link: Career Development Center Web Site

back to top Send Email Reminder

Invitation to join University Chorus

Faculty, staff and community members are invited to join the Alfred University Chorus. The choir rehearses on Monday evenings from 7-8:30 p.m. and will be performing Daniel Pinkham's "Christmas Cantata" and some works by Gabrielli with brass in December.

If you love to sing, please consider joining us on Monday, Sept. 3!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Field trip for engineering majors -- Free!

The Career Development Center in co-sponsorship with Owens-Illinois is taking reservations for a field trip on Thursday, Sept. 13, 2007, to the Auburn, NY facility.

There is no cost to students! Lunch included.

Reservations are now being accepted on a first-come, first-served basis. If you are in a class in which this field trip is mandatory or encouraged, please make your reservation early. Space is limited!

How to sign up:

Contact the CDC by calling 607-871-2164 or send an e-mail to **cdc@alfred.edu**, subject line Owens-Illinois field trip. Please include your name, class year, major(s), preferred phone/cell number and e-mail.

Owens-Illinois requests that everyone wear pants/slacks (no dresses); jeans are acceptable but should have no tips or tears and closed-toes shoes (comfortable walking shoes are encouraged as there will be considerable walking). O-I will provide safety glasses and ear plugs for everyone while they tour the facility. No cameras or cell phones with cameras will be allowed; cell phones should be left on the bus while on the facility tour.

Bus will depart from McLane Center parking lot promptly at 8 a.m. and estimated return time to campus is 4:30 p.m.

Owens-Illinois is registered as a networking employer for the Engineering Career Fair on Thursday, Oct. 4. Get a jump on this employment opportunity by attending the field trip and networking with their representatives three weeks before the Engineering Career Fair.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Become a H&W Peer Educator or a SAM

H&W Peer Educators and SAMs (Student Athlete Mentors) work to ensure that fellow students will make healthful choices that lead to college success. Peer Eds and SAMs have fun while they serve their peers and develop leadership skills. To learn about Alfred University's SAMs/Peer Education Program please open the attachment.

Attachment: AU Peer Ed/SAM Program

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Dance Team try-outs

Mon. Sept. 3 & Wed. Sept. 5 at 5 p.m.

Try-outs will be held in the Miller Performing Arts building, room 300. Please bring a copy of your weekly schedule. Any questions, contact Steph at audanceteam@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Job opportunity with the Office of Admissions

Calling all First-Year Students and Resident Assistants!

The Office of Admissions is looking to showcase 4 rooms during this academic school year for tours

with prospective students and their families. If you live in Cannon, Tefft, Barresi or Reimer and are either a first-year student or resident assistant and would like to assist in showing your room on a daily schedule, please contact Michelle at **pomeroym@alfred.edu** for further details. This is both a Work-Study and non Work-Study opportunity.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Figure models needed for art classes

Figure models needed for art classes. \$10 per hour. Fill out application in the Art Office, Harder Hall 212.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Still need help for AU home athletic events ...

What jobs might you have?: Scoreboard, Announcing, Ball people, or other various jobs depending on the sport.

What do you need to have?: Work-Study, some exceptions for non-work study if specific knowledge is required.

The Athletics Department needs your help. There are a couple of weekends that there are multiple games going on.

What do you need to do to help us out?: e-mail Catherine Rieck at ccr1@alfred.edu; call (x2892), e-mail or see Jerry Kernan in his office on the first floor of McLane

back to top Send Email Reminder

AURS meeting

Want to help people? Sick of not knowing what to do when someone gets hurt? Interested in emergency medicine?

Come and learn more at the Alfred University Rescue Squad meeting in the Kenyon-Allen Room on the second floor of Powell at 9 p.m. this Thursday.

AURS is the first response group on campus. We run on weekdays from 6 p.m. till 3 a.m. and on weekend days 6 p.m. till 6 a.m.

Our members are trained EMT-B's and first responders. By joining you will have the opportunity to take the EMT-B course free. Hope to see you there.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hillel mailing list

Please contact Dr. Greil if you would like to be on the Hillel at Alfred mailing list. Hillel at Alfred is the Jewish students' organization on campus. The mailing list keeps students and others informed about upcoming Hillel events.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Intramurals - Fall 2007 sign-up now

AU Intramural Sports and Recreation

TEAMS AND LEAGUES FORMING --- SIGN UP NOW

TEAM ROSTERS/SIGNUPS WILL BE ACCEPTED UNTIL Monday, Sept. 17 GAMES WILL BEGIN WEEK OF 9/24/07

Please note that there are two different sports on each evening, so you can only plan to do one each evening.

What's being offered:

Flag Football 6 v 6 Monday Nights 6-10 PM 6 v 6 soccer (men's) Tuesday Nights 6-10 PM Tennis (Doubles and Singles) Tuesday Nights 6-10 PM Kickball (10 Players) Wednesday Nights 6-10 PM Basketball 3 v 3 Tournament (Open) Wednesday nights 6-10 PM 6 v 6 soccer (coed) Thursday nights 6-10 PM Volleyball 6 v 6 (men's, coed) Thursday Nights 6-10 PM

You may register your team by dropping off your completed roster to the drop off box at the Intramural Bulletin board in the lower level of the McLane Center. Blank roster forms are available at the bulletin board as well. You may also e-mail your roster to millerst@alfred.edu

All rosters must be submitted by the "due date". .SIGN UP NOW --- ROSTERS DUE BY Monday, Sept. 17

Attachment: EMail+Sign+up+message+-Fall+2007.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Choreography auditions

If you are interested in choreographing for the AU Dance Theater Concert in the spring, then audition your idea on Tuesday Sept. 4 at 7 p.m. in Miller 300.

Fill out a concept sheet that is on the board outside of the dance studio and be ready to present your idea. Questions? contact Chase at anglerc@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert Band and Jazz Band accepting new members!

The Alfred University Concert Band and Jazz Band have positions open for all instruments! No audition required. Some instruments available. Please see Mr. Chris Foster in Miller #003 for details, or call 871-2571.

back to top Send Email Reminder

On-campus, paid internship interviews

2007-08 Career Development Center Internship Interviews

The Career Development Center will be conducting interviews on Friday, Sept. 7, 2007, for the Recruiting Assistant Intern for the 2007-08 academic year.

The Career Development Center will prescreen resumes. Resume deadline is midnight, Sunday, Sept.

2, 2007.

The successful candidates must have completed the second semester of their sophomore year. All majors are welcome to apply.

Candidates who wish to be considered must attach their resume via our Web site http://www.alfred.edu/cdc Click on "Students." Next click on "Find a Job" and log into Saxon JobLink using your ID and password per the instructions. Next click on "On-Campus Recruiting, Resume Collections, Employer-in-Residence and Mock Interview Week."

Complete job description is available on the Web site.

We strongly encourage you to research the Career Development Center prior to your interview, as most employers expect you to have at least basic knowledge of their company.

We also recommend possibly doing a mock interview prior to your real interview for practice. This can be scheduled by calling 607-871-2164.

If you have any questions regarding On-Campus Recruiting please review the On-Campus Interview Guidelines http://www.alfred.edu/cdc... and/or contact Nancy Williams, Recruiting Coordinator, at 871-2164.

Link: Saxon JobLink for Students

Attachment: RECRUITING ASSISTANT INTERNSHIP JOB DESCRIPTION

back to top Send Email Reminder

Want to be a DJ?

Come to WALF's General Meeting tonight at 8 p.m. in Nevins theater to find out more and get an application! All faculty, staff, community members, and students are welcome to attend!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Have you played one of these instruments?

Clarinets, bassoons, trombones, euphoniums, tubas and percussion are all needed for our AU Concert Band! Rehearsals are Tuesdays and Thursdays, 5:20-6:50 p.m. in Miller #302. See Chris Foster in Miller #003, or call 871-2751 if interested.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Furniture/equipment available

Herrick Library no longer needs the following items:

2 small TVs 2 VCRs DVD player Filing cabinets -- 4 drawer (2) Filing cabinets -- 3 drawer (2) Office chairs (very used) -- (3) Straight chair metal/upholstered -- (1)

Please contact Steve Crandall at 871-2987 or e-mail at: fcrandall@alfred.edu to see available items.

AU use has first priority, but please let us know if you're interested for personal use. If there's no campus need we'll make them available to those with a personal interest.

back to top Send Email Reminder

More on Dr. Clare

Medical personnel are preparing to move Dr. Clare, who was injured in an accident Aug. 20, to St. Mary's in Rochester. This is good news; it means that Dr. Clare is strong enough to be moved from Intensive Care. An exact date for move is not known yet. While she has not yet opened her eyes, the healing process continues.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Wire Knotting Workshop

Want to learn how to tie knots in precious metal? Internationally known artistan Loren Damewood advises as you tie a Prolong Knot bracelet and Turks Head ring, both in fine silver.

The workshop will run Sept 8/9, and run from approximately 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

Cost for the workshop is \$95 for just the bracelet, \$120 for just the ring, and \$175 for both. This includes all supplies.

The workshop is dependent on sufficient interest, and openings are limited. If you want to participate, contact Jeff Olin at jwo1@alfred.edu

Link: Workshop Information

back to top Send Email Reminder

Golf Tournament

Saturday, Sept. 29 come out for the 2007 golf tournament at Six-S golf course.

\$24 per person (includes 18 holes with a cart and prizes)

\$5 to rent clubs if you don't have any.

Best ball style play

Teams of four (you can sign up as an individual and be paired with others or as a team) 11 a.m. shotgun

E-mail **golf@alfred.edu** to sign up or for more information.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Students -- Interested in a trip to DC?

Details: Come to a planning meeting this Thursday, Aug. 30 at 5 p.m. at the Women's Leadership Center.

Details such as costs and itinerary are yet to be decided, but the likely theme is "Discover Feminism in DC," likely travel dates are Nov. 1-4, and likely destinations include the National Museum of Women in the Arts (http://www.nmwa.org/), and the Women Veteran's Memorial (http://www.womensmemorial...).

back to top Send Email Reminder

Volunteer for the Ridgewalk in Wellsville, NY

If you love to be outdoors but are not interested in hiking or running in any Ridgewalk events, consider volunteering for the Tracking Committee. It's our job to keep track of the hikers to make sure

that everyone who enters the woods leaves the woods.

For more information, contact Kathy Woughter at x2132 or **woughter@alfred.edu**. The Ridgewalk is Sunday, Oct. 21.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lifeguard meeting

If you are interested in working as a lifeguard this semester there is a mandatory meeting Thursday, Aug. 30 at 6 p.m. in the McLane Lobby outside the pool. To be eligible you must have current certifications in Lifeguarding and CPR. Work study is preferred but not mandatory.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Time to think fall activities/events!

It's not too early to begin planning your fall semester activities/events calendars. And as you do, please do not forget to forward all the information along to the Communications Office so we can provide you with publicity for your activity/event.

Contact me at clarkd@alfred.edu, or Ext. 2040

Thanks, and enjoy summer!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Faculty/Staff permits are now available

New Faculty/Staff parking permits are now available at the Office of Public Safety located in the Physical Plant Building. Permits are obtainable Monday though Friday from 8:30 a.m. - noon and 1-4:30 p.m. This year we are unable to look up your vehicle information so please have your vehicle make, model, year and your license plate number with you when you arrive. Thank you for your understanding.

John M. Dougherty

back to top Send Email Reminder

Win a \$25 iTunes Card!

The Career Development Center is sponsoring a contest: "What was their first undergraduate degree major?"

Look for the CDC bulletin board in Powell Campus Center (near the mail room).

Review the pictures of 23 campus and national celebrities. Using the official entry form available on the bulletin board, correctly match the correct major with the celebrity. Entry forms can be dropped in campus mail or at the Career Development Center.

Don't wait. Deadline to enter is Friday, Sept. 7.

cdc@alfred.edu www.alfred.edu/cdc 607-871-2164

back to top Send Email Reminder

Paid 2007-08 Health & Wellness Internship

2007-08 Counseling and Student Development Center Internship Interviews

The Counseling and Student Development Center will be conducting interviews on Friday, Sept. 7, 2007, for the Health and Wellness Promotion Intern for the 2007-08 academic year.

The Counseling and Student Development Center will prescreen resumes. Resume deadline is midnight, Sunday, Sept. 2, 2007.

The successful candidates should have completed the second semester of their sophomore year.

Candidates who wish to be considered must attach their resume via our Web site http://www.alfred.edu/cdc Click on "Students." Next click on "Find a Job" and log into Saxon JobLink using your ID and password per the instructions. Next click on "On-Campus Recruiting, Resume Collections, Employer-in-Residence and Mock Interview Week."

Complete job description is available on the Web site. All majors welcome, preferred majors Business Administration, Art & Design, Communications, Marketing.

We strongly encourage you to research the Counseling and Student Development Center prior to your interview, as most employers expect you to have at least basic knowledge of their company.

We also recommend possibly doing a mock interview prior to your real interview for practice. This can be scheduled by calling 607-871-2164.

If you have any questions regarding On-Campus Recruiting please review the On-Campus Interview Guidelines on the CDC Web site and/or contact Nancy Williams, Recruiting Coordinator, at 871-2164.

Link: Saxon JobLink for Students

back to top Send Email Reminder

2007-08 Work Study position

JOIN OUR TEAM AS A PUBLICITY INTERN.

The Women's Leadership Center (WLC) seeks a dynamic and self-motivated intern to assist with writing, designing, and postering publicity materials for the WLC including flyers, newsletters, and reports. The intern will also perform general office duties such as creating/updating Excel spreadsheets, performing internet research, and assisting with event planning. They will work with the Director, Office Manager, and Intern staff as part of a team.

The successful candidate will have strong writing skills, an interest in women's issues, good attention to detail, and professional etiquette. Design experience and / or familiarity with Publisher a plus. The Women's Leadership Center follows the Alfred University equal opportunity employment policy.

This position requires a commitment of approximately 6 hours per week, and is paid at minimum wage.

Deadline to apply: Monday, Sept. 3. Resumes may be submitted electronically to **wlc@alfred.edu**, or in person. Please submit a cover letter, resume and the name of one reference (preferably faculty). For more information, contact the WLC: (607) 871-2971.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reserve Your Motor Pool Vehicles Online

To better serve the campus community motor pool has launched a new online vehicle reservation form for faculty and staff use. Effective 8/27/07 this is the only request format that will be accepted.

To reserve a vehicle please go to the link below, it will prompt you for your network username and password, once you login you will be able to fill out the form. Within 24 hours, M-F you will also be

notified by email if a vehicle(s) is available for the time and date you requested. If nothing is available, you will be notified by email. Please save the email stating no vehicle(s) is available to attach to your travel expense form as proof that you needed to use your own vehicle so you can get the full reimbursement. Student organizations will need to have the club advisor make the reservation for them. All billing is processed through the application and will be sent directly to Business & Finance.

If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact motor pool at x2169 or e-mail motorpool@alfred.edu.

The link can also be found at http://our.alfred.edu in the Go to... drop down box, upper right corner, "Motor Pool Reservation".

Link: http://motorpool.alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews